
 

  

Management 

Committee 

Meeting:  

26th January 2022 

    

Attendees:  Ian Ainscough; Leigh Jenkins; Christine Paramor; Charlie 

Price; Mark Taylor; Hannah Ormerod  

   

Apologies:  Karen Collo 

  

  

  

Minutes  

  

1. Group rides. What is the impact of non-members turning up on a group ride. 

The onus should not be on the group leader to insist the person joins before 

riding. Where possible they should ask that the person joins. IA has confirmed 

with our insurer, UK Cycling, that as long as there are less than 10 non 

members, the group leader is covered. Below are UK Cycling clarifications to 

our questions. 

We organise group rides, and the UK Cycling insurance cover would 

appear to cover this, but does the group leader have to be UK Cycling 

member or just a club member? 
No, the ride leader and any other group officials wish to be covered 

only need to be members of Chester Triathlon Club, not of Cycling 

UK. 
 

Do we need to ask all our group ride leaders to join UK Cycling to 

have insurance cover? 

Not at all, unless they’d like to join for the individual third party liability 

cover. 

 

Do we need to name our group leaders somewhere within our UK 

Cycling club page? 

You can register your leaders with us (by email) for peace of mind but 

it’s not essential as long as you have a record of your Ride Leaders 

held somewhere. 

Do we need to inform UK Cycling of our advertised group rides to 

enable insurance cover to be in place? 

You only need to register rides and events with us if you’re expecting 

more than 10 non-members of Chester Tri to take part, or if it’s open to 

more than 200 participants. 

 

2. Our Club Webpage will be updated with this information… IA 

3. BTF Status update. CP advised he is still waiting on his DBS approval. AW is 

processing her BTF requirements to take over the Welfare role. IA advised 

that the BTF are happy to maintain cover whilst we are making a genuine 

effort to complete the TriMark and Affiliation. KC and IA will liaise over coach 

documentation updates. 

 

4. CP will help with rider etiquette on the next social ride. The first one in early 

January was very successful. 



 

5. Free sessions – Executive confirmed we will not be reinstating free sessions 

for club officials and coaches at this time. 

 

6. New members only Facebook page – LJ will publish the new page from 1st 

March. She will discuss with section leaders any impact on their section. 

 

7. Kit – LW is discussing with suppliers before finalising the new cycle and 

triathlon designs. 

8. Marshals for 2022 events – MT will discuss with event organisers about 2022 

plans. 

9. Aquathlon dates yet TBC with JW. All other events confirmed in the club 

calendar. 

10. Dee Mile 100th Anniversary plan – MT considering options, but details not 

finalised.  
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